
Appendix E. Public input on the draft Golden Gate Canyon State Park Management Plan 

 

The draft management plan was released via CPW’s website on March 15, 2023. A public 

comment period from March 15 – April 15, 2023 was advertised using a press release, 

information posted on CPW’s website, social media, and through State Parks e-news.  A flyer 

was also posted at the Visitor Center at the Park, and an announcement was published in 

Denver Post’s outdoor newsletter, “Adventurist.”  An overview of the management plan was 

given to the public and Parks and Wildlife Commission (PWC) on March 15, 2023 at the PWC’s 

meeting in Aurora, CO. CPW received public comments through an online comment form.  

Thirty four members of the public submitted feedback. 

 

Flyer posted at Golden Gate Canyon State Park’s Visitor Center during the comment 

period: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Screenshot of Golden Gate Canyon State Park’s website during the comment period: 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Comment Form (available via Google Forms): 

 

 
 



 

 
 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Results: 

 

The input received via the comment form was greatly appreciated. The comments were 

positive and supportive of CPW, Golden Gate Canyon State Park, and the draft management 

plan.  

 

Q1-Q3. Information about respondents 

 

 

 
 

 

 
* Respondents could check all that apply 



 
 

When asked the location of their primary residence, most respondents selected the Denver 

Metro Area. Of the 29% that selected Other, 40% wrote in locations near the park (e.g. Coal 

Creek Canyon, Black Hawk) with the remaining writing in various locations along the Front 

Range from Longmont to Colorado Springs. 

 

Q4. Overall response to draft plan 

 

All 34 respondents submitted answers to all options in this question. 

 

 
 

A majority of respondents agreed or strongly agreed with all statements indicating high 

satisfaction with the management plan. 



Open-ended comments (Questions 5,6,7 & 9) 

 

Respondents provided many additional comments for open-ended questions. These questions 

garnered 13 - 19 responses which generally supported the management approach put forth in 

the draft plan. Several individuals thanked CPW for their efforts to continue improving the 

park and for the opportunity to submit public comments. In general comments supported the 

following: 

● Long-term protection for Green Ranch and other areas of the Park zoned “Protected” 

and “Natural” 

○ In addition, some comments reflected support of continuing natural resource 

management through forest management and improving the fisheries at 

popular ponds. 

● Limiting future development and new infrastructure 

● Maintaining hunting opportunities   

○ A few people would like expanded opportunities including a suggestion of a 

Spring Turkey season on Green Ranch 

○ One person did ask for a ban on all hunting in the Park 

● Increasing “people power” (i.e., more staff and volunteers) to enforce dog off leash 

regulations, maintain and improve trails, monitor natural resources, inform visitors 

about cleaning up fishing lines and campsites, surveillance for accidental fires, etc.  

● Increasing and improving trail signage 

○ Suggestions include: more signage at intersections, using QR codes, promoting 

COTREX (CPW’s trails app) 

○ One person noted that the emergency locator signs in the backcountry (every 

tenth of a mile on some trails) detracted from their visual experience 

● Increasing information about when and where the Park is busy 

○ Five respondents indicated that they were satisfied with the updates that the 

Park currently provides.  Three respondents indicated that they would like 

updates concerning crowding or parking availability. Other desired information 

includes trail conditions such as mud or changing leaf colors in the fall.  

● Concerns for the trail system 

○ There is support to reduce social trails, increase maintenance and consider 

changing management of multi-use (i.e., hiking and biking on the same trails) 

 

Most of the comments asking for more information or those with concerns were outside of the 

scope of this plan and are related to larger scale issues for Colorado and CPW’s statewide 

park system. These topics included: 

● Improving cell phone coverage (primarily for emergencies) in the backcountry 

● Limiting the number of visitors to parks (overall visitation and via group size 

limitations) 

● Addressing the implementation of the “Keep Colorado Wild” pass and its associated 

funding 

● Allowing a lottery for popular campsite reservations 

 



Q8. How respondents would prefer to receive park updates 

 

 
 

● Overall, a majority of respondents would prefer online methods for receiving news 

updates.   

● Physical methods — such as flyers and signage — were less popular. 

 

Management Implications: 

 

As a result of the input that CPW received, several changes have been made to the final 

management plan. The plan will now include a Management Initiative (see Chapter 5) 

regarding a trails plan/assessment; clarification that Panorama Point’s deck (location of the 

Ken R. Larkin Overlook) will be upgraded, not replaced; adding unknown impacts of “Keep 

Colorado Wild” implementation to “Management Considerations” and bolded text on where to 

find information about the indigenous peoples and history of the park. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


